
 
WELCOME TO THE PARISH OF THE MOST HOLY AND UNDIVIDED TRINITY 
THE CATHOLIC CHURCH IN GRIMSBY, CLEETHORPES AND IMMINGHAM 

 

St Mary on the Sea Church      Corpus Christi Church       Our Lady Star of the Sea Church 
Heneage Road, Grimsby       Grimsby Road, Cleethorpes     Allerton Drive, Immingham 
DN32 9DZ          DN35 7LH          DN40 2HP 
 

Parish Priest Very Rev Canon Andrew Cole 
St Mary’s Presbytery 
Heneage Road 
GRIMSBY DN32 9DZ 
01472 342301 / 07943 059747 
parishpriest@holytrinitygci.uk 

 

Website   holytrinitygci.uk  
Facebook   facebook.com/holytrinitygci 
Instagram/Twitter @holytrinitygci_ 

Rev Stephen Durkin  07505 559360       
        deaconstephen@holytrinitygci.uk 
 

Sr Ann Helen Byrne CSJP 01472 692370 
Sr Bridgetta Rooney CSJP corpuschristi@holytrinitygci.uk 

 

Parish Office    01472 342301 / 07563 529392 
 

Parish Administrator   
Amanda Mellows   office@holytrinitygci.uk 

 

Parish Communications  
Emily McCullagh    comms@holytrinitygci.uk 

SUNDAY 5TH NOVEMBER 2023 – THIRTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
Saturday 4th November  5.00 pm Mass in Immingham  
Sunday 5th November   9.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 
        9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes (Hymns: 884, 749, 970)  

        11.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Hymns: 934, 607, 927, 908, 884) (Missa pro populo) 
 

Monday 6th November   2.00 pm Open Prayer Hour, Divine Mercy Devotions and Rosary in Cleethorpes 
 

Tuesday 7th November   10.00 am Celebration of Word and Holy Communion in Cleethorpes 
        12.45 pm Funeral Service for Catherine Anne Connah RIP in Grimsby Crematorium 
 

Wednesday 8th November  10.00 am Celebration of Word and Holy Communion in Immingham 
        7.00 pm Celebration of Word and Holy Communion in Grimsby 
 

Thursday 9th November  10.00 am Mass in Grimsby  
 

Friday 10th November   7.00 pm Mass in Cleethorpes  
 

Saturday 10th November  10.00 am Mass for Our Deceased Relatives, Friends and Parishioners in Cleethorpes 
1.00 pm Wedding Service in Grimsby 
5.00 pm Mass in Immingham (Missa pro populo) 

Sunday 11th November  9.00 am Mass in Grimsby (Polish) 
Remembrance Sunday  9.00 am Mass in Cleethorpes 

        10.55 am Mass in Grimsby (All Victims of Warfare) 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Wednesday  6.15-6.55 pm  Grimsby 
Friday    6.15-6.55 pm  Cleethorpes 
 

Sacraments of the Anointing of the Sick and Reconciliation 
Wednesday  6.15-6.40 pm  Grimsby 
Friday     6.15-6.40 pm  Cleethorpes 

Before Mass, after Mass, by appointment and at call 

Our Parish Safeguarding Representatives 
Richard Mellows, Sarah Pollard and Shelagh Winter: if you 
have any safeguarding or DBS concerns or queries, you can 
email richard.mellowspsr@dioceseofnottingham.uk or call or 
send a text to 07513 725509. 
 

Our Parish Schools 
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Philip Avenue, Cleethorpes (01472 690672) 
  

St Mary’s Catholic Primary Academy  
Wellington Street, Grimsby (01472 357982)

 

To celebrate the sacred liturgy online – youtube.com/c/HolyTrinityGCI   –   To book a taxi for Mass – 07736 921676 
 

We value all in the name of Jesus the Christ 
by exercising our baptismal mission as Prophet, Priest and King 

so that all may flourish. 
 

Prayer for those whose names lie on the Altar: O God, who willed that your Only Begotten Son, having conquered death, should 
pass over into the realm of heaven, grant, we pray, to our departed siblings whose names lie on the Altar, that, with the mortality of 
this life overcome, they may gaze eternally on you, their Creator and Redeemer. Through Christ our Lord. Amen. Eternal rest grant 
unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. May they rest in peace. Amen. May their souls and the souls of all the 
faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen. 
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Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for November, the Month of 
the Holy Souls: We pray that the Holy Father, as he fulfils his 
mission, may continue to accompany the flock entrusted to 
him, with the help of the Holy Spirit. 
 

Cycle of Prayer: During the autumn of Ordinary Time, we pray 
for: the harvest, the fruits of human work and the reverent use 
of Creation; students and teachers; the spread of the Gospel; 
justice and peace in the world; prisoners and their families; all 
victims of war; and young people. We also pray for the sick and 
housebound, the mission of St Mary’s and St Joseph’s schools, 
and those whose anniversaries occur at this time. 
 

Welcoming Spaces: Holy Trinity Parish Hall is open to anyone 
who would like some welcoming company this week: 
 

Tues 10.30 am – 1.30 pm with Knit and Natter 
Wed 10.00 am – 12.30 pm with Holy Trinity Social Club 
Wed 1.30 pm – 4.30 pm with boards games and chat 
 

Everyone is welcome to come in for free during these times, 
with tea and coffee available for all who wish! 

 

Annual Blessings of Graves will take place as follows: 
 

Sun 12th Nov 1.00 Waltham 
1.15 Tetney 
2.00 Scartho Road, Grimsby 
2.00 Beacon Avenue, Cleethorpes 

Sun 19th Nov 1.00 Holton-le-Clay 
    1.00 Humberston 

1.30 St Giles’ Churchyard, Scartho 
    2.00 Mill Lane, Immingham 

 

All are welcome to gather and pray for our deceased 
parishioners. If anyone has a relative or friend interred 
elsewhere in the parish and would like their grave to be 
blessed by Fr Andrew or Deacon Stephen during November, 
the month of the Holy Souls, please contact the parish office. 
We remember the faithful departed during Mass every day, 
but do so especially in November, the month of the faithful 
departed, God’s Holy Souls. 
 

Our Christmas Lunch will be in the Humber Royal on Sunday 
17th December. Booking forms are available in each church and 
tickets cost just £17.50 per over-14s and £10.00 for under-14s 
for a good meal and social with friends and family in the run-
up to Christmas, and you can pay by cash, cheque made 
payable to Holy Trinity GCI RCP, or by using contactless giving. 
There will be a prize for the best Christmas jumper. 
 

The Faithful Departed: Please pray for: Catherine Keaney, 
whose Funeral Service will be in Our Lady Star of the Sea 
Church on Friday 17th November at 10.30 am prior to 
Committal in Haltemprice Crematorium; and all who mourn. 
 

Remembrance Sunday – 12th November 2023: Next Sunday, 
Mass in St Mary on the Sea Church will begin at 10.55 am so 
that we can join His Majesty King Charles III and people across 
the United Kingdom in observing two minutes’ silence at 11.00 
am. ‘At the going down of the sun and in the morning, we will 
remember them.’ During this time of conflict in the Holy Land, 
Ukraine, and other parts of our one world, our prayer for the 
cessation of warfare, extremism and terrorism must become 
ever more fervent, while our gratitude to those who gave their 
lives for our freedom must never be in doubt. Fr Andrew 
 

Special Collection for the Holy Land – 5th November: There 
will be a special collection at each Mass this weekend to 

support Caritas Jerusalem’s relief efforts in the Holy Land. The 
terrible situation in Israel and occupied Palestinian territory is 
tearing lives apart. Your donation will help to provide urgent, 
practical help to the families who need it in Gaza, Christian and 
non-Christian alike, which is served by the Catholic Parish of 
the Holy Family, in Gaza City, in the Patriarchate of Jerusalem, 
the Diocese, which includes Cyprus, the Holy Land and Jordan, 
as soon as it is safe for humanitarian aid workers to enter Gaza. 
 

Collectors will be holding baskets as we leave Mass today; 
alternatively, put your offering in an envelope clearly marked 
‘Gaza’ and put it in the offertory collection box or hand it to a 
steward – this can be done at any time and your offering will 
be forwarded. Please give by cash, cheques payable to ‘Holy 
Trinity GCI RCP’, or use contactless giving by pressing ‘Gaza’. 
 

Our offering will be processed by CAFOD, so that UK taxpayers 
can give their offering using Gift Aid. Please complete a Gift 
Aid Declaration if you can, as this boosts your offering at no 
extra cost to you, making an offering of £10.00 worth £12.50. 
To do so, just collect a CAFOD envelope from the stewards 
complete the declaration, place your offering, and put it in the 
collection boxes or the baskets. You can also make your 
offering at cafod.org.uk at any time, where you can also give 
your offering by Gift Aid. 
 

Thank you for your generous support those in distress. Let us 
continue to pray for the release of hostages the cessation of 
violence, and a just peace for all who live in the Holy Land. As 
our Holy Father Pope Francis said at the Angelus Domini in St 
Peter’s Square last Sunday, ‘In Gaza, may space be opened to 
guarantee humanitarian aid, and may the hostages be 
released right away. Let no one abandon the possibility that 
the weapons might be silenced – let there be a ceasefire.’ 
 

May our Blessed Lady, Daughter of Israel and Queen of 
Palestine, pray for all in her homeland, and may our Lord and 
Saviour Jesus Christ, whose Body broken and Blood poured out 
is our resurrection and life, bless the people of Gaza and the 
wider Holy Land by his Real Presence in their midst and raise 
them up to a new hope so that all may flourish, ’for God 
wanted all perfection to be found through him and for him, 
everything in heaven and everything on earth, when he made 
peace by hid death on the Cross’ (Colossians 1:19-20). And let 
us be peacemakers as authentic children of God. Fr Andrew 
 

The Synod of Bishops has prepared a synthesis report, A 
Synodal Church in Mission, which is in three parts, ‘The Face of 
the Synodal Church’, ‘All Disciples, All Missionaries’ and 
‘Weaving Bonds, Building Communities’. The Synod is a 
listening process, a conversation in the Holy Spirit, and the 
report looks at convergences, points for further consideration 
and proposals. Copies have been emailed to everyone on the 
mailing list, are available for all those who wish to receive one, 
by email or paper copy, from the parish office and which can 
be downloaded at synod.va. The first session of the sixteenth 
ordinary general assembly concluded last Sunday in St Peter’s 
Basilica, and the second session will meet in Rome next year. 
 

At the Closing Mass, the Pope said: ‘Today we do not see the 
full fruit of this process, but with farsightedness we look to the 
horizon opening up before us. The Lord will guide us and help 
us to be a more synodal and missionary Church, a Church that 
adores God and serves the women and men of our time, going 
forth to bring to everyone the consoling joy of the Gospel.’ 


